NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

MONDAY 18th May 2020       (Held virtually by Zoom)
Present: - Cllr. A. Trim. Cllr.S.Steel Cllr.F.Boucher Cllr.R.Cox

 Mrs.J.Childs
1.
Election of Chair

Cllr.R.Cox proposed that Cllr.A.Trim be elected as Chairman; this was seconded by Cllr.S.Steel
2.
Declaration of Acceptance of Office



Cllr.A.Trim duly signed the declaration of acceptance of office form

3.
Apologies for Absence


Cllr.MC-Oswald Jones sent her apologies and stated that she does not wish to participate 
on Zoom 

The Parish Council accepted her reason
4.
Register of member’s interest


None.


5.
Approval of minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2nd March 2020 were duly signed as a correct record.                      
6.
Matters arising from minutes


None
7.
 Parish Maintenance Scheme Update


Norton Road was closed for 50 mins on 9th March whilst Biffa litter picked to Lewson Street 


The PC had requested to SBC for Biffa to litter pick up to Provender Lane not the Lewson Street exit 


KCC inspector had contacted Cllr.Cox by telephone and advised that only pot holes would be repaired in  
Norton Road and not resurfaced as Cllr.Cox had requested. No priority can be given, resurfacing is 
arranged two years in advance.  The Chairman will write to KCC regarding the matter as the PC 
consider the condition of the road to be dangerous.

Provender Lane was closed 7th April whilst BT carried out pole replacements

Cllr. Bowles KCC had forwarded the latest Highways pothole repair update for period since January


The PC had requested for the litter bin on corner of sports ground to be emptied as it is overflowing 
again, this had been completed.

Norton Road was closed on 16th April for BT to carry out works


Lower Norton Lane was closed 30th April for resurfacing carriage repairs to be carried out

An e mail from Kent Highways and Transport advising of updates had been forwarded to Councillors


Fly tipping of a sofa had been reported to SBC on Faversham/Newnham Road which has been removed
8.
Planning

Application Ref :-: 20/501327/Full Proposal 
            3 Orchard Cottages Norton Road Norton Sittingbourne Kent ME9 0EX


Erection of a single storey rear extension
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 Application: 20/501960/SUB 


The Old Rectory  Provender Lane Norton ME13 0SU  

 Submission of Details to Discharge Condition 2 (Method Statement and Schedule of Materials) 
Condition 3 (Proposed Internal Elevations and Section Drawings - New Doorways) Condition 4 
(Rainwater Goods) Condition 5 (External Door Details) and Condition 6 (External Joinery Colour Finish 
Details) Subject to 20/500704/LBC 

County Council have temporarily suspended notifying neighbours of planning applications

9.
Councillors’ Reports.


Cllr. Steel reported a drone hoovering over her property today before moving off towards Provender Lane

Cllr. Boucher requested some hand litter pickers which SBC had delivered to Cllr.Cox 

10.
Correspondences


The following e mails had been received and forward to Councillors ;-

KALC guidance on access to green spaces during Corona Virus


Kent Police rural report


Swale House public opening times reduced


SBC requesting volunteers to deliver food and medicine to vulnerable residents in Swale


Mid Kent Planning suspending hard copies of planning applications due to Corona virus. PC to access via website


KALC ref Trading Standards advice on scams during Corona virus


KCC launched helpline to support vulnerable people in Kent


KALC advised bank mandate fraud guidance

Cllr. Bowles advised report on pot hole repairs


KALC newsletter


KALC informing possibility of holding virtue meetings via Zoom


KCC report on Highways and Transportation


KALC advised that The Annual Parish Meeting is not referenced and cannot be held remotely therefore this 
meeting will be held over until 2021


KALC confirmed case of Corona virus in the county


Survey filled in by Clerk and returned to Office of National Statistics re hours and earnings for PC employees 

SBC Community support line poster placed on Notice board


KALC mandate fraud poster placed on Notice board


Updated contact details for Citizens Advice placed on notice board


Corona virus help posters and message from PC Chairman place on notice board and on website


The Chairman had made an application for a business rates grant regarding the Village Hall


“Save Graveney Marshes” solar park information had raised concerns with the PC. The Chairman will write to 
 
our MP to demand more information. 

Requests for donations had been received from Maire Curie South, The British Red Cross and Air Ambulance. 
The Parish Council agreed to donate £50.00 to each cause.

10.1
Correspondence regarding Norton Sports Ground


The Chairman had received a letter from a parishioner raising concerns about the use of the Sports Ground and 
the possibility of it being fenced off.  Cllr Boucher advised this is incorrect and that she would contact the 
parishioner by phone in the morning to advise that the use will not be changing for people living in the village.

An e mail had been received from a concerned parishioner regarding the amount of people visiting the Sports 
Ground from out of the village for leisure purposes in “lock down” time and in contravention of “lock down” 
regulations. The Chairman also received photographs of people walking by the resident's dwelling which the 
complainant considered not to be essential travel. 
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With regard to the Sports Field, Cllr Steel advised that she thought there was activity at the weekends. Cllr Cox 
indicated that he was unaware of any problem there. Cllr. Trim stated that he had twice in the entire “lock down” 

period observed groups exercising, who could have been from outside the Village but that social distancing had 
been observed. Cllr. Boucher stated that she had never personally seen any problem activity, and that she was not 
in favour of the introduction of signage. The Council were agreed that the memorial bench should not be moved.

The Council resolved that the Chairman should advise the parishioner that it considered no action necessary, at 
present other than to continue to monitor the situation. 
11.
Finance
11.1
The Annual Parish Council accounts for 2019/20 were agreed and signed.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
11.2
Certificate of exception for accounts was signed and will be sent to PKL Littlejohn.

11.3
Notice of Public Rights of Annual Accountability to be posted on Notice Board
11.4
Precept and lighting payment of £3473.00p had been received from SBC.
11.5
The following payments were approved :-


Mrs E. Bray -  Internal Audit 




             £ 100.  00

             Cllr.A.Trim – Reimbursement of Zoom




£  14.   39

KALC – Yearly Subscription




     
£ 227.  69

E-on Electricity







£ 288.  33


Air Ambulance – Donation





£  50.   00


Maire-Curie – Donation






£ 50.    00


British Red Cross – Donation





£  50.   00

11.6
The balance of the bank account as at 18th May 2020 was  £8675.20
12.
Any other business


None

13.
 Items for next meeting


None
14.
Date of next meeting


Monday 13th July 2020




                 Meeting closed at 9.10p.m   .
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